
 
 
 
 

 
THE CITY OF NEW YORK 
OFFICE OF THE MAYOR 

NEW YORK, NY 10007 
 
 
 
Friday, March 06, 2020 
 
 
 
Jimmy Tobias 
 
Re: FOIL 2020-002-00203  
       FOIL 2020-002-00204 
       FOIL 2020-002-00205 
       FOIL 2020-002-00206 
 
 
Dear Jimmy Tobias, 
 
This letter is a response to your requests pursuant to the Freedom of Information Law received 
on 26-Feb-20 for the following records:  
 

• Any and all written or electronic communications, including email attachments, sent or 
received by former Deputy Mayor Howard Wolfson that contain one or more of the 
following words or phrases: "stop-and-frisk", "stop and frisk" and/or "frisk". This request 
seeks records produced between January 1, 2010 and December 31, 2010. 
 

• Any and all written or electronic communications, including email attachments, sent or 
received by former Deputy Mayor Kevin Sheekey that contain one or more of the 
following words or phrases: "stop-and-frisk", "stop and frisk" and/or "frisk". This request 
seeks records produced between January 1, 2009 and December 31, 2010. 
 

• Any and all written or electronic communications, including email attachments, sent or 
received by former Deputy Mayor Howard Wolfson that contain one or more of the 
following words or phrases: "stop-and-frisk", "stop and frisk" and/or "frisk". This request 
seeks records produced between January 1, 2011 and December 31, 2012. 
 

• Any and all written or electronic communications, including email attachments, sent or 
received by former Deputy Mayor Howard Wolfson that contain one or more of the 



following words or phrases: "stop-and-frisk", "stop and frisk" and/or "frisk". This request 
seeks records produced between January 1, 2013 and December 31, 2013. 
 
 

Your request is being closed because the Mayor's Office does not have the records requested. 
You may submit your request to Department of Records and Information Services (DORIS) via 
Open Records.  
 
You may appeal this determination in writing within thirty days by addressing such an appeal 
to Dustin Saldarriaga, Records Appeals Officer -- FOILappeal@cityhall.nyc.gov. 

Sincerely, 
 

 
Todd Ferrara 
Associate Counsel 
 


